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The Florida Department of Transportation complies with various non-discrimination laws and regulations, including Title VI of the Civil Rights 
Act of 1964. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons 
wishing to express concerns about Title VI may do so by contacting John Smith, Florida Department of Transportation District Three Title VI 
Coordinator, at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, Florida 32428, toll-free at (888) 638-0250, extension 1520, or via email at john.smith@dot.state.us. 
You may also contact Jacqueline Paramore, Florida Department of Transportation State Title VI Coordinator, Equal Opportunity Office, at 605 
Suwannee Street, MS 65, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0450, at (850) 414-4753, or via email at jacqueline.paramore@dot.state.us.

Resurfacing begins the week of August 10 on 
State Road (S.R.) 30A (U.S. 98/15th Street) from 
west of Jenks Avenue to S.R. 389 (East Avenue) 
in Bay County.  The project includes:
   • New sidewalks along the north side of 15th    	
     Street and at East Avenue
   • Accessibility ramp improvements
   • Milling and resurfacing
   • Curb and gutter improvements
   • Traffic signalization improvements
   • Two bus stop turnouts located at McKenzie    	
      Avenue and Maple Avenue
   • Additional turn lanes and shoulder widening  
     at East Avenue
   • Intersection radius widening
   • Drainage improvements
   • Highway signage improvements

Project  Information

To reduce traffic congestion, there will be no 
daytime lane closures from 6:30 a.m. to 
7 p.m. between Jenks Avenue and East Avenue.  
No detours or other major traffic impacts are 
anticipated.  Access to businesses will be 
maintained. Work is anticipated to be complete 
summer 2016.

Traffic traveling on 15th Street through the Jenks Avenue 
intersection.  

Project Location  
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Resurfacing Begins  
State Road (S.R.) 30A (U.S. 98/15th Street)  

from west of Jenks Avenue to S.R. 389 (East Avenue), Bay County 
Financial Project ID: 430777-1-62-01 
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Florida Department of Transportation
Resurfacing Project Update - Winter 2016

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) complies with various non-discrimination laws and regulations, including Title 
VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964.  Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, 
disability or family status.  Persons wishing to express concerns about Title VI may do so by contacting:  John Smith, FDOT District 
3 Title VI Coordinator, 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428.  His telephone number is toll-free (888) 638-0250, extension 1520, 
and email address is john.smith@dot.state.fl.us or Jacqueline Paramore, FDOT Title VI Administrator, FDOT Equal Opportunity 
Office, 605 Suwannee Street, MS 65, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0450.  Her telephone number is (850) 414-4753 and email address 
is jacqueline.paramore@dot.state.fl.us. 
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PROJECT CONTACTS

Th U.S. 98 (15th Street) project includes new sidewalks on 15th Street and at East Avenue, accessibility ramp improvements, 
milling and resurfacing, curb and gutter improvements, and traffic signalization improvements.  The project also incorporates 
two bus stop turnouts located at McKenzie Avenue and Maple Avenue, additional turn lanes and shoulder widening at East 
Avenue, intersection radius widening, drainage improvements, and highway signage improvements.

What to expect over the next three months  
The contractor will continue to primarily work evenings, 7 p.m. until 6:30 a.m., 
to minimize impacts to property owners and the traveling public.

Major items to be completed include:  
•  Remaining sidewalk and driveway improvements
•  Construct seven new traffic signal mast arms at Harrison Avenue, Sherman Avenue, and East Avenue 
•  Widen travel lane and shoulder along both sides of East Avenue 
•  Complete stormwater drainage structure installation at East Avenue, Redwood Avenue, and Harris Avenue 
•  Resurface, stripe, and place new signs on the entire corridor 

Work is projected to be complete summer 2016.

New sidewalk installation

Progress Update  
The contractor has completed more than two miles of new sidewalk and 
driveway improvements along the north side of U.S. 98 (15th Street) from 
Harrison Avenue to East Avenue.  

Additional completed improvements include:  
•  Stormwater structures at East Avenue 
•  Roadway base widening at U.S. 98 (15th Street) and East Avenue 
•  Underground directional boring for signalization conduit at several 		
    locations
•  Concrete embankment walls at State Road 77 (Martin Luther King, 	   	
   Jr. Boulevard) and East Avenue 
•  Bay Town Trolley stop base and curb construction at McKenzie 		
    Avenue and Maple Street

@ S.R. 77 (Martin L. King, Jr. Boulevard) Intersection

New ADA sidewalk ramp installation
Project

Location
@ McKenzie Avenue Intersection @ Bay Avenue Intersection
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Florida Department of Transportation
Resurfacing Project Update - Summer 2016

The Florida Department of Transportation does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, 
disability or family status. For questions or concerns, contact John Smith, District Three Title VI Coordinator, 1074 Highway 90, 
Chipley, FL 32428, toll-free at 1-888-638-0250, extension 1520, or via email john.smith@dot.state.fl.us.

 
PROJECT CONTACTS

The U.S. 98 (15th Street) project includes new sidewalks on 15th Street and at East Avenue, accessibility ramp improvements, 
milling and resurfacing, curb and gutter improvements, and traffic signalization improvements.  The project also incorporates 
two bus stop turnouts located at McKenzie Avenue and Maple Avenue, additional turn lanes and shoulder widening at East 
Avenue, intersection radius widening, drainage improvements, and highway signage improvements.

Progress Update  
The contractor has completed about three miles of new sidewalk and 
driveway improvements along U.S. 98 (15th Street) from Harrison 
Avenue to East Avenue.

Additional completed improvements include:  
• New traffic signals are fully functioning
• Sidewalk retaining walls are complete
• First layer of asphalt is almost complete
• Stormwater structures are almost complete

What to expect over the next two months  
The contractor will continue to primarily work evenings, 7 p.m. until
6:30 a.m., to minimize impacts to property owners and the traveling 
public.

Major items to be completed include:  
• Remaining sidewalk and driveway improvements 
• Widen travel lane and shoulder along both sides of East Avenue 
• Complete handicap accessible ramps throughout the project 
• Resurface final asphalt layer
• Paint pavement markings
• Place new signs

@ S.R. 77 (Martin L. King, Jr. Boulevard) Intersection Project Location@ Maple Street @ Maple Street

New Baytown Trolley stop

Work is projected to be complete summer 2016.

Follow Us On Twitter
@MyFDOT_NWFL

Like us on Facebook at
www.facebook.com/MyFDOTNWFL



Joe Mastro
FDOT Project Manager
Phone:  (850) 767-4910
Email: joseph.mastro@dot.state.fl.us

Ian Satter
District Three Public Information Director
Phone: Toll-free (888) 638-0250, ext. 1205
Email: ian.satter@dot.state.fl.us

State Road (S.R.) 30A (U.S. 98/15th Street) from Jenks Avenue to East Avenue 
Bay County • Financial Project Identification Number: 430777-1-52-01

Florida Department of Transportation
Resurfacing Project Update - Summer 2016

The Florida Department of Transportation does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, 
national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. For questions or concerns, 
contact John Smith, District Three Title VI Coordinator, 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428, 
toll-free at 1-888-638-0250, extension 1520, or via email john.smith@dot.state.fl.us.

 

PROJECT CONTACTS

The U.S. 98 (15th Street) project includes new sidewalks on 15th 
Street and at East Avenue, accessibility ramp improvements, milling 
and resurfacing, curb and gutter improvements, and traffic signalization 
improvements.  The project also incorporates two bus stop turnouts 
located at McKenzie 
Avenue and Maple 
Avenue, additional turn 
lanes and shoulder 
widening at East 
Avenue, intersection 
radius widening, 
drainage improvements, 
and highway signage 
improvements.

Progress Update  
The contractor has completed 
about three miles of new sidewalk 
and driveway improvements 
along U.S. 98 (15th Street) from 
Harrison Avenue to East Avenue. 

Additional completed 
improvements include:  
• New traffic signals are fully
  functioning
• Sidewalk retaining walls are
  complete
• First layer of asphalt is almost
  complete
• Stormwater structures are
  almost complete

Work is projected to be 
complete summer 2016.
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What to expect over 
the next two months  
The contractor will continue to 
primarily work evenings, 7 p.m. 
until 6:30 a.m., to minimize 
impacts to property owners and 
the traveling public.

Major items to be 
completed include:  
• Remaining sidewalk and
  driveway improvements 
• Widen travel lane and shoulder
  along both sides of East Avenue 
• Complete handicap accessible
  ramps throughout the project 
• Resurface final asphalt layer
• Paint pavement markings
• Place new signs



State Road (S.R.) 30 (U.S. 98) over
Saint Joe Bay Inlet Bridge, Gulf County

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Public Information Meeting

Thursday, April 28, 2016
Gulf County Senior Center

120 Library Drive
Port Saint Joe 

5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. EDT

Meeting Information

The intent of this project is to replace the existing bridge 
on U.S. 98 over Saint Joe Bay Inlet with a new concrete 
structure.  Improvements include new guardrail, minor 
drainage improvements, sodding, and placement of new 
pavement markings.  Additional right-of-way and temporary 
construction easements may be required for construction of 
the proposed bridge.  Bids for construction are scheduled to 
be received summer 2019.

Project Information

This meeting is being held to provide information and to 
receive input concerning proposed improvements to
the above referenced project. There will be no formal 
presentation; however, Florida Department of Transportation
(FDOT) representatives will be available to discuss proposed 
improvements, answer questions, and receive comments.

Those wishing to submit written comments/questions may do 
so at the meeting, or via email to esaggars@hntb.com, or by 
U.S. mail to Eric Saggars, P.E., FDOT General Consultant 
Project Manager, 777 Main Street, Building A, Chipley, 
Florida 32428.  All comments must be postmarked no later 
than Monday, May 9, 2016 to become part of the official 
meeting document. 

Financial Project Identification Number:  435815-1-32-01

For More
Information
Should you have questions regarding
the project or the meeting, please
contact:

Eric Saggars, P.E.
FDOT General Consultant Project Manager
Phone: (850) 415-9010
Email: esaggars@hntb.com

Ian Satter
District Three Public Information Director
Phone: Toll-free (888) 638-0250, ext. 1205
Email: ian.satter@dot.state.fl.us

The Florida Department of Transportation does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or 
family status.   For questions or concerns, contact John Smith, District Three Title VI Coordinator, 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428, 
toll-free at 1-888-638-0250, extension 1520, or via email john.smith@dot.state.fl.us.
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The two-lane bridge typical section has the following features:
	 •  Two twelve foot wide travel lanes in each direction
	 •  Ten foot wide shoulders in each direction

Roadway Typical Section

Typical Sections

The two-lane rural typical section has the following features:	
	 •  Two twelve foot wide travel lanes in each direction
	 •  A ten foot wide shoulder on the east - five foot wide
	    paved shoulder and five foot sodded
	 •  A ten foot wide paved shoulder on the west
	 •  Open ditch drainage

Bridge Typical Section

Proposed roadway lanes Proposed bridge lanes 

Existing bridge



Financial Project Number:  435815-1-52-01

CONSTRUCTION BEGINS

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will 
construct a new bridge over Saint Joe Bay Inlet on 
U.S. 98 to replace the existing bridge.  Improvements 
include new guardrails, drainage, pavement 
markings, and sodding.  Existing two-way travel will be 
maintained during construction.  A pedestrian bicycle 
detour from Fourteenth Street to Allen Memorial Way 
will be available for cyclists and pedestrians during 
construction.  Additional right-of-way and temporary 
construction easements will be required.  Work is 
scheduled to be complete spring 2021. 

Motorists are reminded to pay attention to the 
speed limit when traveling through the construction 
area, to watch for construction equipment entering 
and leaving the roadway, and to use caution when 
driving through the work zone.  Speeding fines are 
doubled when workers are present.  All planned 
construction activities are weather dependent and 
may be delayed or rescheduled in the event of 
inclement weather. 

CONSTRUCTION WILL BEGIN JANUARY 23
ON SAINT JOE BAY INLET BRIDGE, GULF COUNTY

Saint Joe Bay Inlet Bridge 
Bridge # 510075

Motor vehicle traffic will 
continue to utilize the 
bridge during construction.
Bicyclist and pedestrian 
traffic should utilize the 
temporary detour.

The Florida Department of Transportation complies with various non-discrimination laws and 
regulations, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964.  Public participation is solicited without 
regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.  



Florida Department of 
Transportation District Three

Public Information Office
1074 Highway 90
Chipley, FL 32428

FOR MORE INFORMATION
Should you have questions regarding

the project please contact:

JOE MASTRO
FDOT Project Manager

Phone: (850) 767-4910
Email:  joseph.mastro@dot.state.fl.us

IAN SATTER
FDOT D3 Public Information Director

Phone:  Toll-free (888) 638-0250, ext. 1205
Email:  ian.satter@dot.state.fl.us

Follow us on
Twitter

@MyFDOT_NWFL

Like us on Facebook at
www.facebook.com/

MyFDOTNWFL
nwflroads.com



CONSTRUCTION WILL BEGIN
JANUARY 23

SAINT JOE BAY INLET BRIDGE, GULF COUNTY

CONSTRUCTION BEGINS

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will begin work January 
23 to construct a new bridge over Saint Joe Bay Inlet on U.S. 98 to replace 
the existing bridge.  Improvements include new guardrails, drainage, 
pavement markings, and sodding.  Existing two-way travel will be maintained 
during construction.  A pedestrian bicycle detour from Fourteenth Street to 
Allen Memorial Way will be available for cyclists and pedestrians during 
construction.  Additional right-of-way and temporary construction easements 
will be required.  Work is scheduled to be complete spring 2021. 

Motorists are reminded to pay attention to the speed limit when traveling 
through the construction area, to watch for construction equipment entering 
and leaving the roadway, and to use caution when driving through the work 
zone.  Speeding fines are doubled when workers are present.  All planned 
construction activities are weather dependent and may be delayed or 
rescheduled in the event of inclement weather.  

The Florida Department 
of Transportation does 
not discriminate on the 
basis of race, color, 
national origin, age, 
sex, religion, disability, 
or family status.  For 
questions or concerns, 
contact Alicia Brininger, 
District Three Title 
VI Coordinator, 1074 
Highway 90, Chipley, 
Florida 32428, toll-free 
at (888) 638-0250, 
extension 1502, or 
via email at alicia.
brininger@dot.
state.fl.us.   

FOR MORE INFORMATION
Should you have questions regarding

the project please contact:

JOE MASTRO
FDOT Project Manager

Phone: (850) 767-4910
Email:  joseph.mastro@dot.state.fl.us

IAN SATTER
FDOT D3 Public Information Director

Phone:  Toll-free (888) 638-0250, ext. 1205
Email:  ian.satter@dot.state.fl.us

Follow us on
Twitter

@MyFDOT_NWFL

Like us on Facebook at
www.facebook.com/

MyFDOTNWFL
nwflroads.com

Financial Project Identification 
Number:  435815-1-52-01



 

Florida Department of Transportation 
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GOVERNOR 
1074 Highway 90 

Chipley, Florida 32428 

KEVIN J. THIBAULT, P.E. 

SECRETARY 

 

www.fdot.gov 

RE:  State Road 30 (U.S. 98) over Saint Joe Bay Inlet Bridge, Gulf County 
Financial Project Identification Number:  435815-1-52-01 
 

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will begin work Thursday, Jan. 23 to 

construct a new bridge over Saint Joe Bay Inlet on U.S. 98 to replace the existing 

bridge.  Improvements include new guardrails, drainage, pavement markings, and 

sodding.  Existing two-way travel will be maintained during construction.  A pedestrian 

bicycle detour from Fourteenth Street to Allen Memorial Way will be available for 

cyclists and pedestrians during construction.  Additional right-of-way and temporary 

construction easements will be required.  Work is scheduled to be complete spring 

2021.   

Motorists are reminded to pay attention to the speed limit when traveling through the 
construction area, to watch for construction equipment entering and leaving the 
roadway, and to use caution when driving through the work zone.  Speeding fines are 
doubled when workers are present.  All planned construction activities are weather 
dependent and may be delayed or rescheduled in the event of inclement weather.   
 

 
 
 
 




